
Page 1 of 1 
 

 

PR#35-22 

PRESS RELEASE 
 

Prime Minister Tests Positive for COVID-19  
 

Belmopan. February 1, 2022. 11:55 a.m.  
 
The Office of the Prime Minister (OPM) informs the public that over the 
weekend, Prime Minister Hon. John Briceño tested positive for COVID-19 
and has since been in isolation. 
 
The OPM continues to encourage eligible persons to get vaccinated. For 
those who have received their vaccination, you are encouraged to get your 
booster. The public is also reminded to continue to follow the public health 
regulations set out by the Ministry of Health & Wellness: wear face masks 
properly, wash and sanitize hands properly, avoid crowded places and 
practice social distancing.  
 
 
Ends 
 
 


